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October 31, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits two ordinances that will enable King County to adopt the 2014 Buildable Lands Report and amendments to the Environment chapter of the 2012 King County Countywide Planning Policies, as recommended by the Growth Management Planning Council. Upon adoption of these ordinances, the required ratification process should be initiated.

These ordinances transmit Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC) Motions 14-4 and 14-5, which were unanimously approved by the GMPC on July 23, 2014.  The ordinances adopt and ratify the GMPC motions on behalf of unincorporated King County.  A brief description of each of the motions contained in the proposed ordinances follows:
GMPC Motion 14-4 approves the 2014 King County Buildable Lands Report in accordance with RCW 36.70A.215, which requires six western Washington counties, and the cities within them, to measure their land supply (in acres) and land capacity (in housing units and jobs). The report concludes that, consistent with the adopted Regional Growth Strategy, the majority of new growth is being focused within designated urban centers. If this growth pattern continues, there will be enough land supply and capacity to accommodate countywide growth targets through 2031 and beyond. This report provides important information to city and county planners and policymakers who will be engaged in comprehensive plan updates in 2015.
GMPC Motion 14-5 approves amendments to King County Countywide Planning Policy EN-17 to define countywide greenhouse gas reduction targets, and adds new policy EN-18A to establish greenhouse gas measurement and reporting commitments. Important steps in the effort to confront climate change, these amendments demonstrate our shared commitment to protecting our environment for future generations.
These ordinances integrate the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by recognizing the role of land use planning in shaping an environmentally sustainable and economically viable future for all people in King County.  The County’s role in the GMPC fosters the ethic of working together for “One King County” by actively participating in regional organizations and defining King County’s role in regional issues.
There are no fiscal impacts to King County government as a result of adoption of the two enclosed ordinances.  Thank you for your consideration of these ordinances. 

If you have any questions, please contact Lauren Smith, Regional Planning Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9606.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)

Lauren Smith, Regional Planning Director, PSB

